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BAPTIST CHURCH




Summerville Baptist Pre-K

Parent Handbook

“From childhood you have known the Holy Scriptures, which are able to make you wise for salvation through faith which is in Christ Jesus”

2 Timothy 3:15
Summerville Baptist Pre-K
Parent Handbook

About Our Program

Our goal is to share the love of Christ with you, your children, and our community. In order to effectively accomplish this, we care for children by meeting their immediate needs, teaching a solid Biblical curriculum, and practicing the truths of the Bible in everyday circumstances.

As a family of believers, we strive to provide the best environment for the whole development of your child, considering ourselves as servants and giving the best instruction possible within an atmosphere of love and respect.

Purpose

The purpose of the Pre-K program at Summerville Baptist Church is to provide varied experiences which will stimulate the mental, physical, spiritual, emotional and social growth of three and four-year olds.  The experiences take place in a Christian atmosphere with loving, understanding teachers who express Christian ideas and attitudes.  Our program provides unhurried time for your child to learn how to get along with others, to gain new skills, and to be responsible members of the group.  

Schedule
September 8




Pre-K begins
October 9-12




Columbus Day/Fall Break
October 23




Harvest Party (10:00 am)

November 11




Veteran’s Day (Holiday)

November 20




Thanksgiving Day Celebration (10:30 am)

November 23-27



Thanksgiving Holidays

November 30   



Classes Resume

December 17




Christmas Program (6:30 pm)

December 18 - January 4


Christmas Holidays

January 5




Classes resume

January 18




Martin Luther King’s B.D. (Holiday)

January 28 – February 1


Winter Break
February 12




Valentine’s Party

February 15




President’s Day

March 22-26




Spring Break

March 29




Classes Resume

April 1





Easter Egg Hunt (10:00 am)

April 2





Good Friday

May 12




Last Day/End of Year Party

May 13




4-Year Old Graduation (6:30 pm)

Field Trips

We will need parents to volunteer to go with us when field trips are planned.  If you can go, let us know.  If possible, we would like for each parent to participate at least once during the school year – however, we realize some work and can’t go with us.

Illness

Since one of our goals is to maintain a safe and healthy environment, we ask that you refrain from bringing sick children to the school. If your child has had a fever, diarrhea, or vomiting in the past 24 hours, has a persistent cough, shows signs of any contagious disease such as a skin rash, and/or shows any other sign of illness, we ask that you keep him/her home. If he/she has symptoms of wheezing, nasal discharge, sneezing, severe enough to indicate that your child should not attend school, please keep her/him home for 24 school hours. This will help your child recover and will also help us to continue providing a safe and healthy environment for the other children by keeping the spread of sickness to a minimum.

If your child becomes ill while in our care, we will contact you to pick up your child immediately. If your child was sent home sick, he/she will be required to stay home 24 school hours (missing the next day of school).

Health
The Certificate of Immunization must be on record for your child to attend our school. Please inform us of any allergies or medical problems your child has.

Medications

Medicine will not be given out by the staff at any time.  However, we do furnish band aids and lots of love for cuts and scrapes.
Incident and Accidents
We will take precautions to prevent childhood accidents; however, in the event your child suffers an injury, we will contact you immediately and provide you with a written accident report. In the event of a serious injury, we will contact 911 and you immediately.  
Classroom Procedures

· Snack:  The preschool does not provide lunch for your child, they will be given a small snack each day.  Please do not send your child with breakfast, candy or chocolate candy bars.  If your child has ANY FOOD ALLERGIES please be sure to mark it in the area where it asks if a child has allergies on the school registration form.  Please send your child’s water-filled thermos daily.
· Parties: We love to celebrate Birthdays! Please speak with your child’s teacher to make arrangements for celebration in the classroom at least 1 week in advance (no gifts please).

· Outdoor activities: Outdoor activities are an important part of your child’s day. Please apply sunscreen at your discretion.  We will be going outside every day for a few minutes unless raining or extremely cold.  If for some reason you don’t want your child outside please send a written note.
· Clothing: Please see that your child wears comfortable clothes and shoes.  Please label all sweaters, coats and raincoats, etc. with your child’s name.  Please keep a complete change of outfit in your child’s backpack.
· Your child’s items:  Please mark all your child’s items with his/her name. This allows us to better serve your child and to avoid confusion. Children may bring books or science articles to share with the group anytime.  Encourage your child to bring items that will be interesting and will contribute to the school experience in some way.  Don’t send valuable articles as we cannot be responsible for them.  

· Please do not allow your child to bring money to school unless you receive a note from the school.

· Please do not allow your child to bring toys to school.  We are not responsible for any lost items.  

Communication Between Parents and School

You are your child’s first teacher; therefore, open communication is vital to your child’s experience at Summerville Baptist Pre-K. Any day-to-day topics regarding belongings, food, habits, etc. need to be discussed directly with your child’s teacher. If you have any special concerns and wish to have a private conference about your child, please contact the child’s teacher and request a time to meet. This ensures undivided attention during your conference. 

Parent Visits

As a parent, you are free to stop by at any time and see what is going on in your child’s day. However, in every child’s life there are stages where the child tends to get anxious about the parent leaving him or her. Sometimes the child might be very happy and after a parent visits, may become upset and have a hard time readjusting; if your child is going through one of these phases, we suggest refraining from visiting, as it will add stress to your child. In addition to your child’s emotional well-being, Covid-19 has changed our visitor policy.  Visitations will be limited.
Tuition

Registration Fee

A non-refundable registration fee of $125.00 is due at the time of registration to ensure your child’s placement on a class list.

School Tuition

     Tuition is $1035.00 per year.  This may be paid all at one time or may be broken down into 9 equal payments of $115.00 per month payable in advance on the first of each month.  If you wish to pay your child’s tuition in full for the year there is a 5% discount.  Please see your child’s teacher or the church office for details.  An envelope with your child’s name on it will be sent home on the last day of the month for you to send back by your child with your check or cash in it.  If your tuition isn’t in by the 10th of the month a reminder will be sent – sometimes we do forget.  You are responsible for tuition even if your child is not here (i.e. sick or out of town).  Tuition not paid by the 15th of the month will incur a late charge of $30.00.  It is very important that you pay on-time.  Make all checks payable to Summerville Baptist Pre-K (SBPK).

Returned Check Fees


A $30.00 service charge will be made on any check returned by the bank for any reason. The amount of the returned check plus the service charge must be paid within one week of notification. After two returned checks, the account will be placed on a MONEY ORDER ONLY basis.

Collection


Any cost incurred in the collection of any unpaid fee will be the responsibility of the parent/guardian.

Arrival and Dismissal


Please have your child at Pre-K by 9:00 a.m.  The Aide will be at the door beginning at 8:45 a.m.  DO NOT bring your child inside the building before this time.  Summerville Pre-K cannot be responsible for any child at the school before 8:45 a.m.  Students will be released at 11:45 am.  Please pick up your child promptly.  There will be a late fee charged for late pick up after 12:10 pm.  If you are detained please call to inform the school (298-1252).  If your child is going home with someone other than their parents, that person needs to be registered with the school office as authorized to pick up your child.  Please send a note to the teacher on days that you know someone else will be picking up your child.  We cannot release your child to a person that is unknown to us.  

· When you pick up your child through the car line YOU must secure your child into their seat after pulling forward.  Due to safety precautions, please do not get out of your car in the car line or walk up to the car line door.  If you need to pick up your child early or arrive after 9:00 am, you must enter through the office.  A preschool staff member will meet you in the office.  SBC Pre-K staff will not be responsible for buckling your child into their car seat or seat belt.
· Your child must be unbuckled, with backpack, when a preschool staff member comes to the car to unload.

· Your child’s temperature will be taken upon arrival to his/her classroom.

· Each parent will be given a car tag to be placed on the driver’s side of the front windshield or on the driver’s visor.  Please be sure this tag is visible upon arrival.  

Information Change

Notify the office when there is a change in any of your information; parent’s job, address, phone numbers, marital status, etc.


Please notify us at least one week in advance before a child is to be withdrawn from our program.

Summerville Baptist
Pre-School

________________________________________________

 Parent Handbook Acknowledgement 
By signing this form, I acknowledge that I received the Summerville Baptist Pre-K Handbook and understand it is my responsibility to read it and comply with the Program Policies. I will direct any questions I may have to the School Director.

                     Child’s name

             Parent/Guardian signature

                           Date
